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	GENERAL BUSINESS


	

	INTRODUCTIONS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS


	

	Noted
	The Chair welcomed members to the meeting of the Partnerships Education Committee.  Members were invited to sign a ‘get well’ message for Alan Jenkins, currently in hospital.  The Dean welcomed Ms Linda Cowan and Ms Nicola Pittman who represented Kaplan Open Learning at the meeting.

	15/1

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS


	

	Item 15 Partner Progression Data was starred for discussion in addition to the circulated agenda.


	15/2

	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING


	

	Approved
	Minutes of the meeting held on 12 November 2014 with the addition of Ms Katy Savage from Writtle College who was present at the meeting.

	15/3

	MATTERS ARISING


	

	There were no matters arising.


	15/4

	DEANS’ ACTION


	

	Received
	A report of action taken by the Dean and Associate Dean of Academic Partnerships.


	15/5

	Reported
	The Associate Dean had approved the introduction of a named exit award

· Cert HE Media Production
for the following courses:

· BA(Hons) / DipHE Digital Animation, BSc(Hons) Computer Games Design, BA(Hons) / DipHE Television Production and Screen Media, BA(Hons) / Dip HE Journalism at South Essex College

	15/6

	Reported
	The Associate Dean had approved the suspension of the following course at Writtle College with immediate effect:

· MSc Equine Therapy and Rehabilitation


	15/7


	SECTION A
EDUCATION AND PARTNERSHIPS STRATEGY AND POLICY


	

	ACADEMIC STANDARDS AND PARTNERSHIPS REPORT


	

	Received
	A report from the Academic Standards and Partnerships Office on internal and external developments impacting on the University’s collaborative partners.


	15/8

	The Frameworks for Higher Education Qualifications of UK Degree Awarding Bodies

	

	Reported
	Members were asked to note that the QAA had published a revised version of the UK frameworks for higher education qualifications.  The revised framework would be used to inform curriculum development, monitoring and review from 2015.

	15/9

	Consultation on revision to degree characteristics

	

	Reported
	The Committee was informed about the QAA consultation on updated and revised versions of Qualification Characteristics Statements undertaken in December 2014. The revised statements related to:

· Foundation Degree Characteristics
· Master’s Degree Characteristics

· Doctoral Degree Characteristics

Consultation was also taking place on the development of a new statement:

· Qualifications Awarded by Two or More Degree-Awarding Bodies Characteristics.

Members noted that the deadline for response to the QAA consultation was 23 March 2015.


	15/10

	QAA Subject Benchmark Statements

	

	Reported
	The Committee was informed of QAA guidance on ten subject areas delivered at Honours level which had been published in autumn 2014.  The following subjects had been revised:
· Archaeology

· Architectural Technology

· Chemistry

· Classics and Ancient History

· Early Childhood Studies
· Earth Sciences, Environmental Sciences and Environmental Studies

· Geography

· History

· Housing Studies

· Theology and Religious Studies

It was noted that the QAA invited comments, until 27 March 2015, on draft revised versions of the following subject benchmark statements:

· Accounting

· Dance, drama and performance

· Economics

· Finance

· Master’s business and management

· Mathematics, statistics and operational research

· Optometry


	15/11

	HEFCE Quality Assessment Review Steering Group

	

	Reported
	Partners were advised that the Higher Education Funding Council for England (HEFCE) had established a Steering Group to gather information on the operation of quality assessment in other international systems and in other sectors within the UK. Currently run by the Quality Assurance Agency for Higher Education (QAA), HEFCE would invite tenders based on the feedback from the Steering Group.  It was noted that any new arrangements would operate from September 2017 therefore the South Essex College Higher Education Review due in 2016 would remain under the auspices of the QAA.

	15/12

	Sharing Good Practice Events

	

	Reported
	Members were informed that the Partner Statutory Data Returns Seminar incorporating the Higher Education Statistics Agency (HESA) and HESES returns, Key Information Sets (KIS), Completion Status Survey and Partner Performance Indicators would take place on 16 March 2015 at the University of Essex.
Secretary’s note: Since the meeting, the Partner Statutory Data Returns Seminar was rescheduled to 16 April 2015.

	15/13

	Reported
	Partners were reminded that the Exam Board briefing session for Chairs and Secretaries of Exam Boards would take place on Thursday 14 May 2015 at the University of Essex and would be followed by a sharing good practice session with the University Student Appeals, Complaints and Conduct Office.  


	15/14

	QAA HIGHER EDUCATION REVIEW (HER)

	

	Received
	A verbal report from the Deputy Academic Registrar, (Academic Standards and Partnerships) on the University’s HER by the QAA.

	15/15

	Reported
	The Committee heard that the University of Essex HER report would be published on the QAA website on 27 February 2015.

	

	
	The Deputy Academic Registrar, (Academic Standard and Partnerships) was pleased to report that the review outcome confirmed that the University had met all expectations and had been commended for its enhancement of student learning opportunities.

	15/16

	
	The report highlighted six areas of good practice which were considered as making a positive contribution to students’ learning experiences including the development and implementation of the Education Strategy and the associated Curriculum Review process.  The effective arrangements for oversight of the taught programmes delivered by UK partners and solely validated by the University of Essex were also highlighted as good practice.

	15/17

	
	Members were advised that the full list of the areas of good practice and any recommendations would be discussed at the next meeting of the Partnerships Education Committee on 6 May 2015.

	15/18

	
	On behalf of the members of the Partnerships Education Committee, the Dean thanked the Deputy Academic Registrar, (Academic Standard and Partnerships) for the commitment involved in preparing for the HER and noted that it was a good result for the University.


	15/19

	STRATEGIC FRAMEWORK FOR PARTNERSHIPS

	

	Received
	The Committee received a paper outlining the institutional strategic approach to the development of partnerships in relation to education and research.

	15/20

	Reported
	The Dean informed the Committee that the framework had now been approved by Senate and would contribute to the early formation of quality decisions about the creation of new partnerships and to avoid any possible weaknesses.

	15/21

	
	It was reported that the framework, which was not a policy, would help the University align with the University’s Strategic Plan through six operating principles; Institutional Reputation, Visibility and Impact, Growth and Sustainability, Enhancement, Diversification and Innovation and the Student Experience and Outcomes.

	15/22

	
	Discussion took place about the emphasis on research strategy and it was noted that partners had not historically considered themselves as research-led institutions.  Members recognised that partners would align with the Education Strategy and/or the Research Strategy as appropriate and Partners welcomed this recognition.  Members heard how enhanced research activity, including the expanded relationship with the Tavistock, provided a clear pathway to research impact.

	15/23

	PARTNER PERFORMANCE INDICATORS

	

	Received
	The Committee received a paper giving an update on the implementation and monitoring of Partner Performance Indicators (PPIs), noting the actions taken to date and the expectations for the future consideration of PPIs.

	15/24

	Reported
	It was noted that Partner Institutions had been asked to reflect on the PPI data prepared by the University’s Strategic Planning and Change Office and these had been considered at the partners’ individual Management Boards or Curriculum and Quality Group meetings.  The data sets had broadly provided partners with a benchmark to compare against their own provision.  Partners were then asked to analyse the data in their 2014 Annual Review of Courses (ARC) action plans.

	15/25

	Noted
	It was noted that this was the first year of operation and feedback from participants would lead to improvements in the future process.  The Committee heard how the benchmark groups would be amongst other data issues to be examined at the forthcoming Statutory Data Returns Seminar.  Members heard that the University’s Strategic Planning and Change Office would work to a timeframe at the end of September 2015 when their data, which was based on information from the Key Information Sets, would be available to partners.  

	15/26

	
	Partners acknowledged that they had not previously had a PPI-led culture and requested that a development session with the University would help them embed the process.  The Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Education) agreed that there had also been a shift in culture at the University and the establishment of indicators and measurable objectives with specific date deadlines had created a clear set of expectations and had led to the sharing of good practice across departments.

	15/27

	
	Partners expressed concern that the format was difficult to work with and were reassured that the Planning Office was willing to listen to partner concerns and adjust the forms accordingly.  More discussion about the format would take place at the Data Seminar.  Members agreed actions to establish a working group consisting of Partner representatives, members of the University and the Planning Office to share good practice in the use of PPI benchmarking and to incorporate the evidence within ARC action plans.  An action was agreed for the Partner members to return to their course teams with the expectation to include PPI benchmarking within the ARCs.


	15/28

	Resolved
	ACTION: ASPO to arrange a working group for University and Partner members on PPI benchmarking and ARC action plans.

ACTION: Partner members to impress upon course teams the requirement to benchmark PPIs within the Annual Review of Courses.


	

	CURRICULUM REVIEW

	

	Received
	The Committee received a briefing note giving an overview of the Curriculum Review process which had been created to ensure that all taught programmes delivered by the University and its Partners delivered a transformative educational experience as set out in the University’s Educational Strategy.

	15/29

	Reported
	Members heard how there was not a prescriptive approach to Curriculum Review and that Partners would need to implement their own plan to meet expectations but would be given flexibility and a ‘freehand’ to comply.


	15/30

	
	It was expected that the Curriculum Review would be embedded within the existing core processes such as the ARCs, Periodic Reviews, New Course Validations and Course Variations.  The Curriculum Review would also be monitored through the Curriculum and Quality Group meetings and Partnership Management Boards with annual reporting via the Partnerships Education Committee.


	15/31

	
	Timescales were discussed and Partners were requested to complete the Curriculum Review Plan and Progress Report template outlining the steps they would take to implement the Curriculum Review Process.  The completed form should be submitted to the Academic Standards and Partnerships Office by 30 April 2015 for discussion and approval at the summer term meeting of the Partnerships Education Committee and for onward reporting to the Education Committee.  It was expected that Partners would produce an annual progress report to PEC.

	15/32

	
	The Committee was given a practical demonstration of the Curriculum Review ‘toolkit’ including the seven core principles and examples of how to access deeper levels.  It was noted that this was a live document and consisted of video and audio clips of departments’ experiences with the Curriculum Review.  Partner experiences and examples would be welcomed for inclusion on the Moodle page.


	15/33

	EMPLOYABILITY STRATEGY

	

	Received
	The Committee received a paper on the Revised Employability Sub-Strategy 2015/16 – 2017/18

	15/34

	Reported
	Members heard that the document set out a broad vision for the future and noted that the University’s aim was to contribute to society through excellence in research and excellence in education.  The Director of Employability requested views and any comments from the partners for ways to make the strategy accessible.


	15/35

	
	The Committee heard how the University would undertake a review of Work Based Learning (WBL) and this would entail exploration of several different factors including costs and IT support.  The University would examine the direction of travel and how WBL would feature in degree programmes. The Director of Employability requested that any examples of good practice prevalent at Partners which might be shared and any existing case studies which could be used to enrich discussions would be welcome.  Examples should be sent to the Secretary.  It was noted that the Director of Employability was happy to engage with any subsequent meetings on the subject.


	15/36

	Noted
	Discussion took place concerning the University’s involvement in the Higher Education Achievement Report (HEAR).  Colchester Institute reminded members that they had investigated the HEAR project a few years’ ago and welcomed any developments that Partners could work alongside.  It was recognised that third party providers could be involved in the establishment of the HEAR database.


	15/37

	
	The Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Education) recommended that the HEAR Task and Finish Group should include partner representation and ASPO would liaise with the Chair of the Group to review the membership and how best to include and inform partner institutions of developments.


	15/38

	CONTINUING PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT OPPORTUNITIES

	

	Received
	The Committee received a paper for discussion on Continuing Professional Development (CPD) opportunities available for partner institutions.


	15/39

	Reported
	It was reported that the University’s UK partners were currently able to attend CPD courses at the University’s Colchester Campus and a review of the levels of attendance and the breadth of courses had shown that attendance had been limited.  Members were informed of the intention to expand provision and to make available a proportion of places for every CPD opportunity to members of staff working in Higher Education at Partner Institutions The opportunity for Partner staff to develop and enhance their skills was part of the University’s commitment to achieving Excellence in Education.  It was noted that courses would be booked on a ‘first come, first served’ basis using an electronic booking system.  The University’s Learning and Development team would promote the CPD opportunities available to Partner Institutions.


	15/40

	
	It was reported that a policy including a comprehensive list of CPD opportunities and including confirmation of the proportion of places available to Partner Institutions for each event and confirmation of booking arrangements would be presented to the next meeting.


	15/41

	Noted
	South Essex College members enquired if the CPD courses would run at Southend as well as the Colchester Campus as the journey from Southend could be challenging.  It was acknowledged that the use of the Southend Campus would be sensible and provided that numbers were viable it could be possible to run some CPD at the University of Essex Southend campus.


	15/42

	
	The Dean discussed the possibility of bespoke provision for Partners which could include pedagogical issues, the use of research in the curriculum and the capstone project.  It was felt that bespoke sessions would reinstate the department contact that Partners felt had been reduced in the last few years.  It was requested that consideration of online CPD courses would allow Kaplan Open Learning to contribute.

	15/43

	
	ACTION: To run CPD courses at the University of Essex Southend campus as well as the Colchester campus, if viable, and to provide bespoke sessions for partners.
	

	SECTION B
ACADEMIC BUSINESS


	

	ANNUAL REVIEW OF COURSES 2013-14 OVERVIEW

	

	Received
	A summary by the Dean of Academic Partnerships and the Associate Dean of Academic Partnerships was provided reflecting on the 2013-14 Institutional Annual Review reports and the undergraduate Annual Review of Courses (ARCs) from Colchester Institute, South Essex College, Writtle College, Kaplan Open Learning (University of Essex Online) and the Edge Hotel School.


	15/44

	Reported
	The Dean highlighted the positive assessment strategy at Kaplan Open Learning (University of Essex Online) and praised innovative developments such as the stand-alone module in Financial Trading Analysis being piloted on the MBA programme.  The Dean acknowledged that some difficulties with supervision had been experienced by the Edge Hotel School.  The Dean reiterated to all partners the need for their action plans to align with any weak areas revealed through the ARC process.


	15/45

	Noted
	The Associate Dean praised the research-led culture at Writtle College and the good practice evident in its engagement with scholarly activity.  It was noted that Colchester Institute had increased its Student Satisfaction scores yearly and was commended on the effort the Institute had made to increase Student Satisfaction.  Although the Associate Dean noted that South Essex College had the largest amount of actions he was pleased to note that the College had measured the actions against Partner Performance Indicators (PPIs).


	15/46

	
	Both the Dean and Associate Dean renewed their appeal for action plans to be measured against the appropriate PPI benchmarks noting that without the comparison it was difficult to review the success of Partner’s action plans and their achievement of targets.


	15/47

	
	The Committee discussed changes to the ARC template and Partners noted that the action plan in the revised template had not incorporated a measurable column which the previous form had contained. The items listed under the actions column were intended to be SMART, and as such should be measurable.  However, it was felt that this aspect of the previous form had helped make their review of whether aims had been achieved easier.


	15/48

	PARTNER ENROLMENT DATA 2014-15

	

	Received
	A summary of UK and international partner institution 2014 - 15 enrolment data for University of Essex validated provision.


	15/49

	Noted
	It was reported that the Kaplan Open Learning (University of Essex Online) had experienced an increase of 36% in enrolment.  Courses that had increased included the Certificate of Continuing Education, the MBA and the MSc Infection Control. Kaplan Open Learning (University of Essex Online) acknowledged that the high level of enrolments might have an impact on retention figures and would monitor the situation.


	15/50

	PARTNER PROGRESSION DATA

	

	Received
	A summary of the UK partner institution progression data for University of Essex validated provision.


	15/51

	Noted
	Partner institutions had been asked to provide an accompanying summary highlighting key themes identified through both their enrolment and progression data.  

	15/52

	
	Members agreed that the data format was difficult to interpret and did not allow for those students who had not intended completing a full three year programme.


	15/53

	
	South Essex College noted that these students had been included as final year students in their data return.  In effect, treating the Foundation degree as the final award.  It was noted that some partners had added this information to the commentary.


	15/54

	
	Members reflected on the accuracy of the data and if it was considered a useful tool for indicating possible problem areas.  The Committee concluded the format for the data template required review.  The Strategic Planning and Change Office would be consulted to ascertain if the format for the progression template could be simplified.

ACTION: Progression data template to be reviewed


	15/55

	SUMMARY OF DISCONTINUED COURSES

	

	Recommended to AQSC
	The following courses be discontinued from 2014/15:

Colchester Institute

· MA Arts in a Social Context

· Cert CE Education (Teaching Literacy and ESOL)

· Cert CE Education (Teaching Numeracy)

Writtle College

· MSc Animal Health Science

· PG Dip Animal Health Science

· PG Cert Animal Health Science

Partnerships Education Committee recommends to the Academic Standards and Quality Committee the discontinuation of the following Research courses with immediate effect:

· PhD, MPhil, MA by Dissertation in Business and Leisure Management

Following the Periodic Review process, entry onto the following courses be discontinued from 2015-16:

· BSc (Hons) Applied Equine Management

· BSc (Hons) Equine Breeding and Stud Management

· BSc (Hons) Equine Studies and Business Management

· BSc (Hons) Equine Studies (Breeding and Reproduction)

· BSc (Hons) Equine Studies (Sports Horse Performance)

· BSc (Hons) Equestrian Coaching and Sports Performance

· Dip HE Applied Equine Management

· Dip HE Equine Breeding and Stud Management

· Dip HE Equine Studies and Business Management

· Dip HE Equestrian Coaching and Sports Performance

· Cert CE Equine Studies

· Cert CE Equine Science

· Cert CE Equine Studies and Business Management

· Cert CE Equine Breeding and Stud Management

· BSc (Hons) Animal Science (Companion and Zoo Animals)

· BSc (Hons) Animal Science (Equine Studies)

· BSc (Hons) Animal Science with Farm Livestock Production

· BSc (Hons) Animal Science with Wildlife Conservation

· BSc (Hons) Animal Management (Companion and Zoo Animals)

· BSc (Hons) Animal Management (Equine Studies)

· BSc (Hons) Animal Management with Farm Livestock Production

· BSc (Hons) Animal Management with Wildlife Conservation

· BSc (Hons) Animal Management with Business Studies

· BSc (Ord) Animal Science

· BSc (Ord) Animal Management

· FdSc Animal Science

· BSc (Hons) Sport and Exercise Performance with Event Management

· BSc (Hons) Sport and Exercise Performance with Business Management


	15/56

	PARTNERSHIP WITH COLCHESTER INSTITUTE


	

	Received
	The Colchester Institute Institutional Annual Review Report for 2013/14.  Key themes emerging from the Institutional Annual Review and the Annual Review of Courses reports were discussed, and are therefore reported, under agenda item 13.


	15/57

	PARTNERSHIP WITH EDGE HOTEL SCHOOL


	

	Received
	The Edge Hotel School Institutional Annual Review Report for 2013/14.  
Key themes emerging from the Institutional Annual Review and the Annual Review of Courses reports were discussed, and are therefore reported, under agenda item 13.


	15/58

	PARTNERSHIP WITH KAPLAN OPEN LEARNING


	

	Received
	The Kaplan Open Learning Institutional Annual Review Report for 2013/14.  Key themes emerging from the Institutional Annual Review and the Annual Review of Courses reports were discussed, and are therefore reported, under agenda item 13.


	15/59

	PARTNERSHIP WITH SOUTH ESSEX COLLEGE


	

	Received
	The South Essex College Institutional Annual Review Report for 2013/14.  Key themes emerging from the Institutional Annual Review and the Annual Review of Courses reports were discussed, and are therefore reported, under agenda item 13.


	15/60

	Reported
	South Essex College informed the Committee that preparation was underway for their QAA Higher Education Review that was due in 2017.


	

	
	The Committee was advised that the College had arranged internal meetings to discuss ways to improve student satisfaction results.  The College felt that it had previously invested an over-reliance on their Students’ Union to provide the student voice.  


	15/61

	
	Partners were informed that the College would be happy to host sharing good practice events in Southend.


	15/62

	PARTNERSHIP WITH THE TAVISTOCK AND PORTMAN NHS FOUNDATION TRUST


	

	Received
	A paper outlining the proposed validation process to support the expansion of provision with the Tavistock and Portman NHS Foundation Trust.

	15/63

	Reported
	The Committee was updated on the transition of programmes currently validated by other HEIs to validation by the University of Essex, and for the revision of partnership processes and procedures in order to manage the increase in academic provision and student numbers.  The process of re-validation of provision would take full account of the University of Essex Education Strategy and the aims of the Curriculum Review.


	15/64

	
	Six broad work streams had been identified as covering the key areas to be addressed for managing the transition arrangements: 

· Contractual requirements

· Validation arrangements

· Procedural requirements

· System requirements and services

· Communications, marketing and public relations

· Research


	15/65

	
	Validation would be undertaken in two phases during 2014-15 and 2015-16, and would be grouped into eight subject areas.  In order to ensure there would be no suspension of delivery during the transition process an interim process of paper-based validation would be undertaken in 2014-15 for the courses in the second batch (due to be validated in 2015-16) with the aim of validating these courses for a period of one year.  These courses would be subject to a further validation event in 2015-16.


	15/66

	Recommended to AQSC
	Partnerships Education Committee recommended that the validation process outlined in paper PEC/15/16 be approved for the transition phase of the partnership with the Tavistock and Portman NHS foundation Trust.

	15/67

	PARTNERSHIP WITH WRITTLE COLLEGE


	

	Received
	The Writtle College Institutional Annual Review Report for 2013/14.  
Key themes emerging from the Institutional Annual Review and the Annual Review of Courses reports were discussed, and are therefore reported, under agenda item 13.


	15/68

	Reported
	The Committee heard that the College had enjoyed several successes in the past academic year including submission to the Research Excellence Framework (REF) and the appointment of Dr Anya Perrera as a Teaching Fellow.  The Student-led Teaching Awards had proved to be a successful initiative and the validation of an integrated Masters programme in Veterinary Physiotherapy had recruited well.


	15/69

	
	Members heard that the Taught Degree Awarding Powers (TDAP) process had finished and the College awaited the outcome.


	15/70

	
	The College expressed frustration at the Destination of Leavers of Higher Education (DLHE) figures and considered the perception by students of land-based courses that their employment was at graduate level to be a challenge.

	15/71

	
	The College noted some concern at the increasing number of students submitting extenuating circumstances for mental health issues.  Partner institutions shared this concern.

	15/72

	Periodic Review report for undergraduate Sport and Exercise Performance


	

	Received
	Periodic Review report for undergraduate Sport and Exercise Performance programmes which was held at Writtle College on 13 November 2014.

	15/73

	Recommended to AQSC
	The following courses be reapproved for five years with a review during the academic year 2019/20 subject to the conditions being met by agreed deadlines.

· BSc (Hons) Sport and Exercise Performance (Full and Part-time)

· DipHE Sport and Exercise Performance (Full and Part-time)

Incorporating the following exit award:

· DipHE Sport and Exercise Performance


	15/74

	Periodic Review report for undergraduate Animal Science and Management


	

	Received
	Periodic Review report for undergraduate Animal Science and Management programmes which was held at Writtle College on 11 December 2014.

	15/75

	Recommended to AQSC
	The following courses be reapproved for five years with a review during the academic year 2019/20 subject to the conditions being met by agreed deadlines:

· BSc (Hons) Animal Management (Full and Part-time)
· BSc (Hons) Animal Science (Full and Part-time)

· DipHE Animal Management (Full and Part-time)
· DipHE Animal Science (Full and Part-time)

· CertHE Animal Studies (Full and Part-time)
Incorporating the following exit awards:

· DipHE Animal Management
· DipHE Animal Science
· CertHE Animal Studies
The Review Panel agreed an extension of the period of validation for the 

FdSc Animal Management course of one year. During this extension of validation the College will undertake a review of the Animal and Equine foundation degrees in consultation with the University. Changes to module assessments will be implemented through routine governance processes.

The Review Panel also agreed to recommend the following change of course title

From:

· FdSc Animal Management

To:

· FdSc Applied Animal Management (Full and Part-time)


	15/76

	Periodic Review report for undergraduate Equine


	

	Received
	Periodic Review report for undergraduate Equine programmes which was held at Writtle College on 15 December 2014.


	15/77

	Recommended to AQSC
	The Review Panel agreed to recommend the following changes of course titles

From:

· BSc(Hons) Equine Studies and Business Management

To:

· BSc (Hons) Equine Performance and Business Management

and

From:

· BSc(Hons) Equine Sports Therapy

To:

· BSc(Hons) Equine Sports Therapy and Rehabilitation

The Review Panel agreed that the following courses be reapproved for five years with a review during the academic year 2019/20 subject to the conditions being met by agreed deadlines.
· BSc(Hons) Equine Performance and Business Management 

· BSc(Hons) Equine Sports Therapy and Rehabilitation

· BSc (Hons) Equine Behaviour

· DipHE Equine Performance and Business Management

· DipHE Equine Sports Therapy and Rehabilitation

· DipHE Equine Behaviour

Incorporating the following exit awards:

· DipHE Equine Performance and Business Management

· DipHE Equine Sports Therapy and Rehabilitation

· DipHE Equine Behaviour

The Review Panel agreed an extension of the period of validation for the 

FdSc Equine Studies course of one year. During this extension of validation the College will undertake a review of the Animal and Equine foundation degrees in consultation with the University. Changes to module assessments will be implemented through routine governance processes.


	15/78

	INTERNATIONAL PARTNERSHIPS


	

	Received
	The Committee received a paper on International Partnerships which covered an update on development with Kaplan, international partnerships which terminated during 2014 and a note of the arrangements for the institutional review of NAFA.

	15/79

	Reported
	The University was in discussion with Kaplan Higher Education regarding the establishment of a partnership to deliver programmes through transnational education in Hong Kong, following a similar model to that established with Kaplan Singapore. In January 2015 Senate agreed that further exploratory work and consultation should take place. The next stage of the consideration of the proposal would include detailed discussions with relevant departments and sections of the University, and due diligence processes. 


	15/80

	
	Following a review of all international collaborative partnership activities in 2013, Senate approved the closure of two partnerships with CEV Escuela Superior De Comunicación, Imagen Y Sonido (CEV), Spain and Music Production and Dance Academy (MPDA), Italy.  Both arrangements involved the validation of one year, level 6 progression route courses (three courses with MPDA and one course with CEV).  The exit arrangements for both partnerships had been completed and the partnerships had been formally closed.  

	15/81

	
	In spring 2014 Senate approved the closure of the partnership with Montreux School of Business.  Termination procedures had been enacted and exit arrangements put in place. All provision had closed with the exception of a small number of final re-sits which were due to be completed by the end of April 2015.

	15/82

	Recommended to AQSC
	The partnership with Nanyang Academy of Fine Arts (NAFA), Singapore, was due for institutional review in summer 2015. Following discussion with NAFA regarding the timing of a review of their provision being undertaken by the Singapore Council for Private Education during 2015, it is proposed that the University’s institutional review should take place in autumn 2015. 

PEC is asked to recommend to Academic Quality and Standards Committee that: 

· Nanyang Academy of Fine Arts continue to be approved as a partner institution of the University of Essex for a period of one year from September 2015, and

· Validation of BA (Hons) Theatre Arts and BA (Hons) Creative Industry Management for delivery by Nanyang Academy of Fine Arts be extended for a period of one year commencing September 2015
· An institutional review and periodic review of courses at Nanyang Academy of Fine Arts be undertaken in autumn 2015


	15/83

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS


	

	
	There was no other business to report
	15/84

	
	

	DATE OF NEXT MEETING


	

	Noted
	The next meeting would be on Wednesday 6 May 2015, between 10am – 12 noon in Room 5S.3.8.

	15/85


Jeanie Armstrong

Academic Standards and Partnerships Manager

March 2015
PAGE  
2

